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    ho or what runs your life?

Many lives are run by all kinds of gods.

Only a Believer, filled with the Holy Spirit, can claim to 
have a life run by Jesus.

This week in church, reaffirm Jesus as Lord of your life.

Isaiah 62:1-5� John 2:1-11� Psalm 36:5-10

Revised Common Lectionary © 1992 by the Consultation on Common Texts for

Sunday, January 16, 2022
Second Sunday After The Epiphany

1 Corinthians 12:1-11
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Memorial Service To Be 
Held For Eileen Wilson

EILEEN WILSON
Eileen C. Wilson, 95, died after a 

long illness on Saturday, December 
18, 2021. 

A memorial service will be held 
for Eileen on Tuesday, January 11, 
2022, from 11:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., 
at Lambert Funeral Home, Roseville, 
California. 

Visitation for Eileen will be held 
one half hour before the memorial 
from 10:30-11:00 a.m., Tuesday, 
January 11, 2022 at the funeral 
home. 

Private burial will follow at the 
New Auburn District Cemetery in 
Auburn, California. 

Eileen was born on December 8, 
1926, in Fergus Falls, Minnesota, 
the daughter of Thoralf and Irene 
(Sateren) Hexum. Eileen had a 
wonderful childhood growing up on 
a farm near Erhard, Minnesota. She 
attended country grade school then 
lived with and worked for a family 
that owned a restaurant in Rothsay, 
Minnesota, in order to be able to 
attend and graduate from Rothsay 
High School. 

During her schooling in Rothsay, 
Eileen met her future husband, 
Norval Wilson. The couple married 
November 14, 1944, in New 
Rochelle, New York, where Norval 
was on leave from ship duty in the 
U.S. Navy. They lived in New York 
City, New York, and experienced 
the celebration there when World 
War II ended. The couple returned 
to Minnesota after the war and 
farmed just outside Rothsay until 
flooding destroyed their crops and 
they moved to southern California 
in 1953, settling in Redondo Beach, 
California, with their two daughters. 

Norval worked in the aircraft 
industry and Eileen as a sales clerk 
until 1959 when Norval transferred 
to Aerojet and they moved to 
Roseville. There she retired from 
J.M. McDonald’s department store 
and later worked part-time for 
Seva Books in Auburn. They lived 
in Heather Glen near Applegate, 
California, for a period after 
retirement. 

Eileen was proud of her 
Norwegian heritage; she loved to 
talk about her rural Minnesota roots 
and the early experiences and people 
that shaped her life. Eileen’s sense 
of humor, love for sharing fun times 
with family and friends, and seeing 
the good in everyone she met were 

some of her most admired qualities. 
She was an avid bingo player in her 
“younger” days, loved taking trips 
to visit her friends and family, and 
had a natural ability for striking up 
a conversation with and relating 
to anyone young or old. But of the 
utmost importance to Eileen was her 
family and friends, and simply being 
with them whenever she could. 
She cherished and looked after 
her children, grandchildren, and 
great-grandchildren, and playfully 
referred to herself as the “Matriarch” 
of the family. 

Survivors include her 
daughter, Virginia Henderson 
(Hank) Bermudez, Rocklin, CA; 
grandchildren, Ron Henderson, 
Rocklin, CA, Steve (Julie) 
Henderson, South Lake Tahoe, CA, 
Dawn (Grant) Anderson, Fergus 
Falls, MN, and Darren Tangen, 
Elizabeth, MN; great-grandchildren, 
Presley (Austen) Mundell, New 
Paris, OH, and Blake Henderson 
and Brennen Henderson, Rocklin, 
CA; brother, Elroy Hexum, Pelican 
Rapids, MN; and nieces, a nephew, 
cousins, and friends. 

Preceding Eileen in death were 
her parents; her husband; and her 
beloved youngest daughter, Kathleen 
Tangen.

In lieu of flowers, memorials to 
the donor’s choice are preferred.

Fond memories and expressions 
of sympathy may be shared at www.
LambertFuneral.com for the Wilson 
family.

Funeral Services Held For 
Joyce Bruns December 30

JOYCE BRUNS
Joyce Lorraine (Brenden) Bruns, 

92, of Fergus Falls, Minnesota, died 
Saturday, December 18, 2021, at 
PioneerCare in Fergus Falls.

Funeral services were held at 
11:00 a.m. Thursday, December 30, 
2021, at Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
in Fergus Falls, with Reverend Loren 
Mellum officiating.

Visitation was held one hour prior 
to the service at the church.

Interment is in Our Savior’s 
Lutheran Cemetery, Rothsay, 
Minnesota.

Joyce was born June 10, 1929, 
to Axel and Ella (Bilden) Brenden 
in Rothsay. She attended Rothsay 
Public School and graduated on 
June 12, 1947. After high school 
she attended Concordia College in 
Moorhead, Minnesota, graduating 
with a bachelor’s degree in teaching. 

She started her teaching career in 
Wheaton, Minnesota, where she 
met her future husband, Robert 
Bruns. After moving to Fergus 
Falls, she worked as the librarian 
and Norwegian teacher at Hillcrest 
Lutheran Academy. She retired but 
was still active with the Norwegian 
program.

On September 2, 1953, Joyce 
married Robert Bruns at Our Saviors 
Lutheran Church in Rothsay. They 
had two children, Lori and Brian.

She was an active member of 
Bethlehem Lutheran Church in 
Fergus Falls. Also, very active with 
the Sons of Norway, she helped with 
many Syttende Mai dinners at her 
church. Joyce was a member of the 
PEO Organization for 66 years. She 
loved her Norwegian heritage and 
took many trips back to Norway.  She 
was also very active helping with the 
local Norwegian community.  

Joyce is survived by her children, 
Lori Eveland, Fargo, ND and Brian 
Bruns, Bullhead City, AZ; four 
grandchildren,  Josh Bruns, Nicole 
Bruns, Aaron Eveland and Jenna 
Eveland; two great-grandchildren, 
Nora Eveland and Wyatt Eveland; 
brother, Eldon Brenden; and sister, 
Arlene Westberg.

Preceding her in death were her 
husband, Robert; her parents, Axel 
and Ella Brenden.

Arrangements are provided by 
the Olson Funeral Home in Fergus 
Falls. Online condolences may be 
sent to www.olsonfuneralhome.com

Funeral Services Held For 
Irene Wouters January 7

IRENE H. WOUTERS
Irene Hazel Ernst Wouters was 

born to Oscar and Hazel Ernst on 
Tuesday, October 25, 1921. She died 
Friday, December 31, 2021, at 100 
years of age.

Funeral services were held on 
Friday, January 7, 2022, at 11:00 
a.m. with a visitation one hour 
before the service at Fargo Baptist 
Church, Fargo, North Dakota.

Burial will be in Hawley 
Cemetery, Hawley, Minnesota, in 
the spring.

Irene was a loving daughter, 
sister, aunt, friend, wife, mother, and 
grandmother.

She attended school in 

Barnesville, Minnesota, and worked 
in Barnesville until her marriage to 
Warren Wouters in 1943 when they 
moved to Hawley.

Irene was a hard worker, excellent 
mom to her sons, John and Kenny, 
and was known for her great sewing, 
cooking, and baking ability.

Warren passed away in 1983. 
Irene moved to the Fairmount 
Assisted Living in 2012 and to 
Eventide on Eighth in 2021.

She is survived by her sons, 
John (Rose), Moorhead, MN, and 
Kenny (Sally), Hawley, MN; nine 
grandchildren; one step-grandchild; 
many great and great-great-
grandchildren; nieces; nephews; and 
sister, Shirley (Vincent) Haugen, 
Moorhead, MN.

Irene was preceded in death 
by her husband, Warren; parents; 
sisters, Helen Rosenfeldt, Ida Brandt 
and Pearl Cook; and brother, Clifford 
Ernst.

Memorials are preferred to Irene’s 
favorite radio station, Heaven 88.7.

Funeral Services Held 
For Linda Christianson

LINDA CHRISTIANSON
Linda Christianson, 70, Dent, 

Minnesota, died Wednesday, 
December 29, 2021, at her residence.

Funeral services were held at 
11:00 a.m. Monday, January 3, 
2022, at New Life Lutheran Church, 
Rothsay, Minnesota, with Reverend 
Randy Whitehead and Worship 
Leader Kim Schnitzer officiating.

Visitation one-hour prior to the 
service at the church.

Interment will be at Bagstevold, 
rural Erhard, Minnesota, at a later 
date.

Linda was born December 
28, 1951, to Elroy and Dorothy 
(Weik) Jorgenson in Fergus Falls, 
Minnesota. She attended school in 
Rothsay and graduated in 1969 from 
Rothsay High School.

Linda married Donald 

Christianson on September 1, 
1979, at Hamar Lutheran Church in 
Rothsay.

Throughout Linda’s employment 
history she held various positions, 
most recently she retired from IFS as 
a human resource/payroll assistant.

Linda enjoyed spending time with 
her family and friends, camping, 
spending time by the lake and 
pontoon rides. She was a member 
of the Dent Red Hat Society and 
Maplewood Lutheran Church, where 
she was referred to as “the Sunshine 
Lady.”

Her family was everything to her, 
she cherished every moment, was 
always there to give her support, 
and was the glue that kept everyone 
together. She was a beautiful, very 
kind and generous person, always 
thinking of others before herself, 
and had the biggest heart. Linda was 
always cheerful, full of life, spunky, 
and liked to have a good time. She 
will be dearly missed and is now our 
angel watching over us.

Linda is survived by her husband, 
Don, Dent, MN; children, Corey 
(Carla) Moen, Rothsay, MN, Stacey 
(Matt) Mitchell of Perham, MN, 
Lisa (Jim) Rieber, Pelican Rapids , 
MN, and Kyle (Cassie) Christianson, 
Moorhead, MN; grandchildren, 
Danielle, Logan and Braden Moen, 
Jesse (Bethany) Mitchell, Destiny 
(Daniel) Kraft, Dustyn McClendon, 
Jarrod Rieber, and Natalie and Violet 
Christianson; great-grandchildren, 
Leigha Ness, Emery, Hayden and 
Sutton Mitchell; mother, Dorothy 
Jorgenson; brothers, Bruce 
Jorgenson, Mark (Kathy) Jorgenson, 
and Brian Jorgenson; sister, Beth 
Melchior; and numerous cousins.  

She is preceded in death by her 
father, Elroy Jorgenson; brother, 
Stuart Jorgenson; grandparents; and 
several aunts and uncles.

Arrangements provided by the 
Olson Funeral Home in Fergus Falls. 
Online condolences may be sent to 
www.olsonfuneralhome.com

Celebration Of Life To Be 
Held For Katlyn Sillerud

KATLYN “KATY” SILLERUD
Katlyn “Katy” Sillerud passed 

away on Sunday, December 19, 
2021 at her home in Fargo, North 
Dakota, at the age of 24.

A private family service will take 
place at a later date. 

Katlyn was born on November 
26, 1997. She grew up on the Sillerud 
Farm near Rothsay, Minnesota, 
the daughter of Dean and Cindy 
(Neuleib) Sillerud.

Katy loved her days on the farm, 

working with the animals, the calves, 
the family dog, Sophie and the many 
cats. She also enjoyed helping on the 
farm by driving tractor, bobcat and 
truck.

Katy attended Rothsay Public 
School and graduated in 2016. She 
then attended MSUM, Moorhead, 
Minnesota, for a semester, and later 
began working in the food industry. 
She was a cook at several places 
in the Fargo/Moorhead area. Katy 
was lucky enough to find her real 
calling recently, working with pet 
grooming. She was always happy to 
help others.

Katy is survived by her parents, 
Dean and Cindy Sillerud, Rothsay, 
MN; brother, Brandon Sillerud; 
sister, Andrina (Jordan) Duphorn; 
grandparents, Mildred Boen and 
Roger and Audrey Neuleib; aunts 
and uncles, Kirk (Robin) Neuleib 
and Kyle (Sheila) Neulieb; and her 
cousins.

Katy was preceded in death by 
her grandfather, Cal Boen; and her 
aunt, Joan Hiller.

A private family service will take 
place at a later date.

By: Pamela Iverson, Program Director
Happy New Year!
All things begin anew in January, and with that being said here 

at PARTNERS we would like to introduce some new or revisit some 
activities that were offered in the past. The second and third Tuesdays 
of the month is Foot Care Clinic at PARTNERS. Call ahead to make 
an appointment and enjoy the luxury of soaking your feet, having our 
Nurse Shirley clip your toe nails along with a quick foot rub, your feet 
will thank you for it! In the past we have offered this service for the 
low price of $10.00, but like everything else increasing we also need 
to increase the cost of this service to $15.00 a time. This is the first 
increase in this service since it started 20+ years ago.

Stacey and I are excited to offer Games/Cards/Puzzles at the 
PARTNERS building on Thursday, January 20th starting at 10:00 
am. Come on over, the coffee will be on and we will have some fun 
playing games or cards or working on a puzzle. Tell us what you want 
to play that morning, or what items you would like to participate in 
and we will try our best to make it work. If we have too many people 
to hold in our building, the Baptist Church has offered the use of their 
Fellowship Hall for future game days.

Once upon a time, some years back the Library offered a winter 
reading program that was called “Hot Reads for Cold Nights” and 
you could enter your name in a drawing to win a mug. Much to my 
surprise I won that mug! It was a tan mug with brown speckles on 
it with the logo “Hot Reads for Cold Nights”. I use that mug every 
January.  I love to read, and what better way to spend our cold winter 
days and nights than with a book in hand. PARTNERS would like 
to extend an invitation to all avid  readers to join us on Thursday, 
January 27 at 10:00 am in the PARTNERS building to discuss a Book 
Club, together we will pick out our first read and come back together 
in a month to discuss it.  

PARTNERS wishes to thank Marlys Winkels for her 10 years of 
devoted service to our program and the community it serves as 
Program Director and before that as a board member. We wish her 
well in her semi-retirement as Marlys has agreed to stay on and be 
our Health & Wellness Coordinator and continue to offer our Tai Ji 
Quan: Moving for Better Balance classes. 

All things begin anew in January, and so am I. I was Program 
Director 16 years ago, and in-between then and now I continued with 
my education working toward a Bachelor Degree in Sales & Marketing 
and Business Administration, alongside my husband owned a 
bowling alley in my husband’s hometown for three years, worked 
at various banks and churches. It is good to be back at PARTNERS 
working with Stacey and I am excited to see what is yet to be! 

Just a reminder, that when the Rothsay schools are closed or have 
a late start due to weather, PARTNERS hours will adjust accordingly.

Food Pantry 
Available For 
Those In Need

The Barnesville 
Area Food Pantry 
is open and staffed 
with volunteers 
each Monday from 
5:00-7:00 p.m. 

These hours are 
subject to change to match school 
closings, snow closures and federal 
holidays. 

The Food Pantry serves residents 
for Barnesville, Rothsay, Baker, 
Rollag and surrounding rural areas. 
Located just north of the library 
on Front Street (look for the green 
building).

Persons who may be in need of 
food and other household necessities, 
are invited to come in for assistance 
during regular hours. For emergency 
assistance or more information, 
please call 218-493-4397.


